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Three	Principles



Chapter	1

Inflatable	Pontoon	Boats
Let	me	start	by	saying,	choosing	an	 inflatable	pontoon	boat	 is	 such	a	personal	choice	 it
reminds	me	of	selecting	your	favorite	fishing	rod.	Many	times	 it’s	 the	experience	we’ve
had	with	the	equipment	which	for	me	includes	the	quality	of	design	and	performance	in-
the-field.	 In	 choosing	 the	 proper	 inflatable	 pontoon	 boat	 you	 have	 to	 decide	what	 your
floating	adventure	objective	will	be,	then	begin	to	research	and	navigate	through	the	hype.
The	most	 important	 point	 I	 can	 share	 with	 you	 is	 to	 ask	 to	 see	 the	 owner’s	manual
before	purchase	 if	possible.	Too	many	 times	 I’ve	had	 folks	 show	up	 to	 share	 their	new
inflatable	 pontoon	 boat	 purchase	 and	 tell	 me	 they	 had	 been	 told	 it	 would	 handle	 any
classification	of	water.	Wrong!

Having	recognized	many	of	these	different	makes	and	models	over	the	years	I	would	have
to	inform	the	person	that	I	don’t	think	the	salesperson	told	you	correctly.	Politely,	I	would
suggest	to	the	person	if	you	open	the	box	the	boat	is	in,	and	retrieve	the	owner’s	manual
you’ll	 see	 the	manufacturer	 rated	 the	boat	 for	Class	1	water.	Startled	by	 the	knowledge
that	the	boat	is	actually	a	Class	I,	it’s	usually	back	in	the	box	and	back	to	the	store.	The
technical	problem	is	navigating	a	Class	1	boat	 into	a	Class	 III	or	higher	environment.	–
Not	so	good.

When	 possible,	 speak	 with	 others	 that	 may	 have	 the	 same	 model	 pontoon	 boat	 and
research	 the	 reviews	 that	have	been	given	on	 that	particular	pontoon	boat.	Look	 for	 the
boat’s	 performance	 records	 and	 the	 manufacturer’s	 warranty	 reputation.	 Do	 they	 stand
behind	 their	 product?	With	 inflatable	 pontoon	 boats	 a	 person	 generally	 deals	 with	 two
different	environments:	moving	water	known	as	river	current	or	streamflow	and	still	water
which	is	a	lake	or	pond.	I	personally	like	a	9’	to	10’	inflatable	pontoon	boat	for	rivers	with
7’	oars	which	can	easily	cross	over	 to	be	used	on	still	water	 lakes	and	ponds.	These	are
generally	in	the	70lb.	to	80lb.	weight	range.	In	the	past,	fishing	friends	helped	each	other
to	the	water.	Now	manufacturers	are	realizing	the	importance	of	a	wheel	attachment	which
works	fantastically	for	one	person	to	move	boat	and	gear	to	the	water.	Lol,	all	those	years



of	carrying	and	dragging	pontoon	boats	and	I	mean	who’d	a	thought…	right?	Considering
the	wheel	has	been	serving	the	human	species	for	a	while	now.

Smaller	 length	 inflatable	pontoon	boats	generally	 come	with	5’	oars	 and	are	 fine	 if	you
choose	them	to	recreate	on	lakes	and	ponds.	However,	based	on	years	of	experience	in	the
field,	the	longer	and	wider	the	boat	the	more	stable.	Longer	oars	allow	for	more	bite	in	the
water	 or	 power	 to	 navigate	 a	 river.	 Inflatable	 pontoon	boat	 oars	 can	be	 fixed	known	 as
clamp-on’s	or	 non-fixed	which	 spins	 freely	 in	 the	oar	 lock.	Which	one	 is	 best	 for	 you?
Well,	 there	 seems	 to	 be	 a	 love-hate	 relationship	 with	 either	 option	 so	 you’ll	 have	 to
experiment	to	decide	what’s	comfortable	and	safe	for	your	floating	adventures.

In	the	photo	below	is	an	example	of	a	Clamp-on	oar	lock	or	fixed	oar.

The	above	example	 is	okay	 for	 lakes	but	has	no	cotter	pin	 in	 the	bottom	 insert	 (copper
colored	pointing	 southeast)	 shaft.	 If	you’re	going	 to	 float	 rivers,	make	 sure	 the	pontoon
boat	 you	 choose	 has	 that	 pin	 or	 it	 can	 bounce	 out	 on	 you	 even	 though	 the	 shafts	 are
inserted	into	the	frame	and	you’re	left	trying	to	navigate	with	one	oar	on	a	river.

Non-fixed	oars	will	be	able	to	spin	around	in	the	oar	locks.	I’ve	used	both	fixed	and	non-
fixed	but	again	this	will	be	up	to	you	and	what	you’re	comfortable	using.	The	photo	below
shows	an	oar	that	can	spin	freely	in	the	oar	lock	with	the	oar	stop	keeping	it	in	place.

“Once	you’ve	purchased	your	inflatable	pontoon	boat	take	time	to	get	acquainted	with	the
boat,	parts,	and	become	familiar	with	the	owner’s	manual	including	warnings.”



My	goodness,	where	are	my	manners?	Here’s	a	look	at	basic	terminology	to	acquaint	you
with	the	inflatable	pontoon	boat	and	to	help	navigate	this	guide.

Pontoons

Pontoon	frames	including	platform,	rear	cargo,	and	seat	frame.



Foot	Pegs

Oar	lock	&	oar	lock	cotter	pin



Clevis	Pin

Pontoon	Bladder



Pontoon	Skins

Apron	or	Stripping	Apron	(fly	fishing)

For	safe	inflatable	pontoon	boat	management	and	navigation	it	is	imperative	for	the	angler
or	recreationalist	to	become	familiar	with	the	use	of	equipment.

Do	you	know	your	equipment	well	enough	 to	enable	you	 to	negotiate	safely	around	 the
potential	hazards?

Once	familiar	with	your	pontoon	boat,	equipment,	and	owner’s	manual	then	the	first	step
is	take	your	inflatable	pontoon	boat	to	still	water	(lake	or	pond)	and	begin	to	learn	how	to
navigate	the	craft	correctly.	Hint	–	Make	sure	to	know	the	local	boating	laws	before	you
launch.

Take	time	and	get	comfortable	building	your	confidence	with	navigation	and	methods	of
using	the	oars	to	propel	the	pontoon	boat.	The	power	row	is	pulling	the	oars	toward	your
body	 which	 means	 you’re	 actually	 traveling	 backwards	 -	 To	 get	 a	 better	 perspective,
research	‘sculling’.	The	inflatable	pontoon	boat	is	a	fishing	machine	and	is	one	of	the	most
versatile	and	transportable	personal	watercrafts	a	person	can	enjoy	so	this	is	an	important



step.

Enjoy	becoming	familiar	with	the	inflatable	pontoon	boat.	There’s	plenty	of	fishing	action
to	be	experienced	in	still-water	environments.



Chapter	2

Know	the	Classifications
Floating	adventures	like	all	recreation	takes	research,	training	and	building	your	technical
skill.	After	you	become	familiar	with	your	inflatable	pontoon	boat	and	are	confident	with
maneuvering	the	craft	the	next	step	you	might	choose	is	floating	rivers.

This	is	a	different	environment	than	still	water	lakes	and	ponds	as	rivers	have	current	or
streamflow.	 This	 current	 is	 constantly	 in	motion	 and	 if	 a	 person	 stops	 rowing	 the	 river
current	is	still	transporting	your	inflatable	pontoon	boat	and	you.

Make	sure	to	understand	the	Classification	of	your	pontoon	boat,	sometimes	referred	to	as
a	 float	boat,	which	 the	manufacturer	has	provided.	The	most	popular	pontoon	boats	 are
rated	for	Class	I	water.	So	what	does	this	mean?

Simple.	 A	 Class	 I	 boat	 belongs	 in	 Class	 I	 water	 so	 when	 navigating	 down	 a	 river	 it’s
important	 to	know	that	 river’s	classification	and	 the	classification	of	 the	section	of	 river
you	 plan	 to	 run.	 Rivers	 and	 sections	 of	 rivers	 are	 classified	 by	 the	 technical	 difficulty
required	or	associated	with	a	particular	river	or	section.

To	 gain	 a	 better	 understanding	 of	 river	 classifications	 look	 up	 and	 research	 the
“International	Scale	of	River	Difficulty”.	Here’s	 an	 internet	 link	you	can	 type	 into	your
browser	to	help	you	get	started	and	become	familiar	with	river	classification:

Visit:

International	Scale	of	River	Difficulty

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/International_Scale_of_River_Difficulty

To	conclude,	this	recreational	activity	requires	an	understanding	of	classifications	from	the
inflatable	 pontoon	 boat	 manufacturer’s	 recommendations	 and	 understanding	 the
classification	of	the	river	or	section	of	river	you’re	floating	adventure	will	be	on.	Oars	up!

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/International_Scale_of_River_Difficulty
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Enjoyed the preview? 
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